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Communicating and Acknowledging Federal Funding 

Conducting research and publishing results are important components of a faculty member’s 
academic life.  Obtaining funding (while sometimes challenging) often leads to new discoveries 
and other findings that are meant to be shared more broadly with the public and the research 
community. 

However, investigators need to be familiar with the requirements associated with publications 
developed with the support of Federal funding. 

In general, all Federal agencies require that publications (including websites, press releases, etc.) 
include a statement acknowledging the agency and/or grant number.  Most agencies provide 
guidance regarding the specific language that should be used when acknowledging funding and, 
in many cases, this is detailed in the award document that AU receives. The Federal Research 
Terms and Conditions also provide the following guidance in Section III.D. (Reports and 
Records) that is utilized by a number of Federal agencies for their grant programs: 

(a) Publications. The recipient is expected to publish or otherwise make publicly available the 
results of the work conducted under the award. An acknowledgment of awarding agency support 
must appear in the publication of any material, whether copyrighted or not, based on or 
developed under this project, as follows:  

(1) The acknowledgment will be: “This material is based upon work supported by the [name of 
awarding agency(ies) under Award No. [recipient should enter the awarding agency(ies) award 
number(s)].”  

(2) For all materials, except scientific articles or papers published in scientific journals, the 
disclaimer will be: “Any opinions, findings, and conclusions or recommendations expressed in 
this publication are those of the author(s) and do not necessarily reflect the views of the [name(s) 
of awarding agency(ies)].” 

If you have any questions regarding the requirements of an agency in regard to these 
acknowledgments do not hesitate to contact the Office of Sponsored Programs for assistance! 
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http://www.nsf.gov/pubs/policydocs/rtc/termsidebyside_june11.pdf
http://www.nsf.gov/pubs/policydocs/rtc/termsidebyside_june11.pdf
https://cws.auburn.edu/vpr/ConMan/ConMan_FileDownload.aspx?FileName=Sponsored%20Programs%20Contract%20Admin.pdf

